
St Josephõs  
Primary School 

 
Dear families, staff and students, 

 

August nearly gone! Soon it will be Spring, then Christmas, perhaps and another birthday ï and life speeds away; 

before we know it the small folk in our families will no longer be small but ready to be adventurous about their own 

lives.  The values they carry with them will, in the main, have been what they experienced in the lives of their parents, 

teachers and extended family. 

 

Opening the hearts and minds of young people is not easy, especially in a world that offers a 

multitude of false idols to both young and old.  However, for all parents and teachers the 

process of helping to open the mind and heart of a young person and of unlocking the treasures 

that are in each person, are beautiful acts of service and love, both to the individual and to the 

world. 

 

In 1987 the United Kingdomôs Whitbread prize for literature was awarded to a young Irishman, Christopher Nolan.  

This young man had a difficult birth and suffered brain damage.  As a result, he was unable to walk; he could not 

control his arms and it was difficult for his speech to be understood.  Encouraged by the extraordinary love of his 

parents, this young victim of cerebral palsy was eventually able to type using a stick attached to his forehead and with 

someone supporting his head.  That mind imprisoned in a severely handicapped body had a richness of ideas and a 

wealth of vocabulary that was stunning. 

 

Just as watching great athletes provides a source of inspiration to us, so too can people like 

Christopher Nolan.  Sometimes we forget that these people have had a dream, faced hurdles 

and overcome obstacles to achieve that goal.  And the first people they thank when winning 

their medal is their support team of parents, family and friends. 

 

ñObstacles donôt have to stop you.  If you run into a wall, donôt turn around and give up.  

Figure out how to climb it, go through it, or work around it.ò 

Michael Jordan 

 

The values we express and model here at St. Josephôs are, of course, Catholic Christian values.  The writings of St Paul 

provided guidance to the early Christians in building authentic communities based on the values of Christ.  Paul 

identifies a variety of characteristics that mark an authentic Christian community and have a contemporary relevance 

for building community in Catholic schools such as ours.  These include: 

 

Building peaceful relationships ï something we are always striving for, and encouraging students in 

Caring for the marginalised ï the majority of our fundraising efforts are geared towards assisting communities not 

as fortunate as us, through agencies such as St Vincent de Paul and Catholic Mission Australia 

Rejoicing in the achievements of one another ï celebrated on assemblies and through the newsletter 

Seeking and offering forgiveness ï Students are urged to practice forgiveness and reconciliation after conflict 

Supporting and encouraging one another ï Our gratitude project is one 

evidence of this value. 
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Feast of the Assumption of Mary: 
 Today, Catholics around the world mark the Feast of the Assumption of Mary, commemorating the end of her 

earthly life and assumption into Heaven. But while the feast day is a relatively new one, the history of the 

holiday ï and the mystery behind it ï has its roots in the earliest centuries of Christian belief. ñAs her earthly 

life comes to an end, the Assumption helps us to understand more fully not just her life, but it helps us to 

always focus our gaze to Eternity,ò  

 

The dogma of the Assumption of Mary ï also called the ñDormition of Maryò in the Eastern Churches ï has 

its roots in the early centuries of the Church. The Catholic Church teaches that when Mary ended her earthly 

life, God assumed her, body and soul into heaven. 

This belief traces its roots back to the earliest years of the Church. While a site outside of Jerusalem was 

recognized as the tomb of Mary, the earliest Christians maintained that ñno one was there,ò Bunson said. 

 

According to St. John of Damascus, in the 5th century, at the Council of Chalcedon in 451, Roman Emperor Marcian requested the 

body of Mary, Mother of God. St. Juvenal, who was Bishop of Jerusalem replied ñthat Mary died in the presence of all the Apostles, 

but that her tomb, when opened upon the request of St. Thomas, was found empty; wherefrom the Apostles concluded that the body 

was taken up to heaven,ò the saint recorded..   

 

The belief in the Assumption of Mary was a widely-held tradition, and a frequent meditation in the writings of saints throughout the 

centuries. However, it was not defined officially until the past century. In 1950, Pope Pius XII made an infallible, ex-cathedra 

statement in the Apostolic Constitution Munificentissimus Deus officially defining the dogma of the Assumption. 

 

Whatôs also notable about the dogma, he added, is that it ñuses the passive tense,ò emphasizing that Mary did not ascend into heaven 

on her own power, as Christ did, but was raised into heaven by Godôs grace. 

 

Today, the Feast of the Assumption is marked as a major feast day and a public holiday in many countries. In most countries, including 

Australia, it is a Holy Day of Obligation, and Catholics are required to attend Mass.  

¢Ƙƛǎ ŀǊǝŎƭŜ ǿŀǎ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭƭȅ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ƻƴ /b! !ǳƎΦ мрΣ нлмтΦ 
 

 

 

Pre-Prep Program: 
 

Last Friday we welcomed nine learners into the Prep classroom as part of our pre-prep program.  The 

children enjoyed listening to Hairy Maclary and participated in the many activities that followed on 

from the book.  Parents heard information about the school before sharing morning tea. Our program 

continues this week on Friday from 9am ï 10:30am.  
 
 

 
 

Support for community: 
 

This Friday students are encouraged to dress in green and gold to support the Gayndah Gladiators in their quest for grand final glory 
on Saturday afternoon.  Our Year 5/6 parents are manning the canteen.  We encourage children to bring along a gold coin 

donation which will be donated to drought-affected families through School Aid Trustôs Hampers for Hay and Hope appeal. 

 https://schoolaidtrust.com/project/drought-hampers-and-hay-for-hope 

 

The following  Friday, 24 August, we celebrate Book Week with a family reading morning and parade of characters.  Children are 

encouraged to dress up as one of the characters from the books suggested.  We will be selling ice blocks for $1 at second break, with 

funds again begin donated to farmers. 

 

 

Terese 

 

https://schoolaidtrust.com/project/drought-hampers-and-hay-for-hope


 
 

 

 

Welcome to Week 5! I hope you all enjoyed the long weekend. On the weekend, I came across an interesting 

article. While is not based on any quantitative data, it is an article that challenges us all as teachers and parents to 

think a littleé 

 

 

Five Things Teachers Wish Parents Knew  

 

Your kids can do much more than you think they can do. The next time your child tells you they canõt do something, 

step back and wait and keep waitingéé. Allow them opportunities every day to accept challenge and succeed.  

 

Itõs not healthy to give your child constant praise and feedback. Itõs vital that children develop their own internal 

locus of approval and honest self -assessment, because as they grow up and face hardship, they need to be able to 

look to themselves for strength and approval. If they canõt, they will be much more susceptible to the superficial 

external approval that comes their way in the form of peer pressure, bullying and the usual social friendship 

challenges. 

 

We promise not to believe everything your child says happens at home if you promise not to believe everything your 

child says happens in our classrooms. Please try to give your childõs teacher the benefit of the doubt until youõve 

had a chance to talk to the teacher about an issue. Being open to communication and dialogue is always the best 

form or resolution.  

 

Your children learn and act according to what you do, not what you say. You are your childõs first and best teacher, 

and they learn more from your actions rather than your words. The same is also applicable to teachers.  

 

Teach your children that mistakes arenõt signs of weakness but a vital part of growth and learning. Let your 

children see you fail, admit to your mistakes, and talk openly about how you have learned from those mistakes. 

òFailure is part of the process. Itõs what they do after they fail that matters. If you pick them up after their 

every failure, they learn nothing about how to begin again.ó 
 

όƘǧǇǎΥκκǇŀǊŜƴǝƴƎΦōƭƻƎǎΦƴȅǝƳŜǎΦŎƻƳκнлмпκлоκмоκр-ǘƘƛƴƎǎ-ǘŜŀ ύ 

 

Feast Day of Saint Maximillian Kolbe  

 

Yesterday was the feast day of Saint Maximilian Kolbe. Saint Maximilian Kolbe was a Polish Conventual Franciscan 

Friar who was sent to Auschwitz for hiding Jews during the Second World War. When the Nazi guards selected 10 

people to be starved to death in punishment, Kolbe volunteered to die in place of a stranger. He was later 

canonised as a martyr.  It is said during the last days of his life Kolbe led prayers to Our Lady with the prisoners 

and remained calm. He was the last of the group to remain alive, after two weeks of dehydration and starvation. 

St. Maximilian Kolbe died on August 14 and his remains were cremated on August 15, the same day as the 

Assumption of Mary feast day. Kolbe's incredible deed is an inspiration for all mankind. His life serves as eulogy to 

the millions who perished in World War II. He did not leave his legacy as an ode to the past - rather as a beacon of 

hope to the future.  

 

What sacrifices do you make for others around you?  
When has someone made a sacrifice for you?  

 

 

 

https://parenting.blogs.nytimes.com/2014/03/13/5-things-tea


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
STEAM Education  

Our Yr 5/6 students begin their STEAM Education afternoons this week. STEAM (Science, 

Technology, Engineering, Arts and Mathematics) Education is an interdisciplinary approach to 

learning where academic concepts are coupled with real -world lessons as students apply science, 

technology, engineering, arts and mathematics in contexts that make connections between school 

and the broader community. The STEAM afternoon aims to provide students with a rich and 

rewarding experience. STEAM is well supported with the Australian Curriculum as it forms a 

practical, real -world context of Maths and Literacy. Students will develop confidence in their 

ability to cook, garden, build, sew and use digital technologies. We have many parent and broader 

community volunteers who have generously assisted Mrs Oppermann with delivering such an 

exciting experience for our students.  
 

Keep smiling 
Bec  

Whatõs happeningé 
Pre- Prep Program  

Friday 18 August, 9 -10:30am 

Book Week  

Beginning Monday 20 August  

Prep Assembly  

Friday 24, August  

Fatherõs Day Assembly: Yr 5 

Friday 31, August  

The Childrenôs Book Council of Australia Book Week will be held from the 18th to the 24th of August, 2018 

and the Theme for this year is: ñFind Your Treasureò.  In library lessons we are discussing how books are 

ñtreasuresò as they can be precious and important to us. We are enjoying investigating the lovely books 

shortlisted for this year.  

Family Reading Morning and Dress Up Day: On Friday, the 24th of August, we will be holding a Family 

Reading Morning on the library deck from 8.20 am, followed by our Dress Up Book Parade at 8.40 am.  Dress 

up ideas for the parade have been sent home today. Students are asked to dress up as one of the characters in 

the shortlisted books, or as a character in their favourite book. I have given just a few ideas but I am sure you 

will be able to come up with many more. Do not hesitate to visit the library should you wish to peruse the 

books yourself for ideas. 

Students are able to remain in their costume all day if they are comfortable, OR may put their school uniform 

back on if needed.  

We look for forward to seeing all our families and the pre-Prep children at our Family Reading Morning and 

Dress Up Book Parade on the 24th .   

Ice Blocks: Ice blocks will also be for sale at Snack Time on Friday. They are $1.00 each and the money 

raised will go to the drought appeal. We look forward to your support for this vital cause. 

We believe that together we can assist our students to ñFind their Treasureò and come to value books, as pi-

rates in the past valued their jewels and gold! 

Happy Reading! 

Mrs Karen Madden and Mrs Suze McGregor 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjCk4G1gu7cAhUCvbwKHe1rDMMQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.teachstarter.com%2Fteaching-resource%2Fbook-week-cork-board-borders%2F&psig=AOvVaw3Fv1o9pvcbkhWVtDlVg8


 

 

 

Brisbane Catholic Education Listens Surveys 
 

 

We're listening! 

 

Here at St Josephôs Gayndah we are committed to providing the best possible Catholic educa-

tion for your child. 

That commitment includes being open to feedback and ideas for improvement ð so we're  

asking our parents and carers about their experiences of our school! 

As partners in your child's education, what you think matters.  

  

Below you will find a link to a short survey that will ask you about different aspects of St Jo-

sephôs. The survey also has space for you to add your own comments. 

 

 https://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/4398090/2018-Parent-Survey?school=sj4625 

 

Your responses will be anonymous, but they will be truly valued in helping us continually im-

prove. We will ensure we provide our community with a summary of the survey findings later 

in the year as we will also be asking our students and our staff what they think. 

 

If you have any questions about the survey, please feel free to contact our school office. 

  

https://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/4398090/2018-Parent-Survey?school=sj4625

